Office of the CAO



July 12, 2018

Mr. John Mackenzie Chief Executive Officer Toronto Region Conservation Authority 5 Shoreham Drive Downsview, Ontario M3N 1S4 Canada

Re:

TRCA Meeting #8/18, Friday July 20, 2018, OAK RIDGES CORRIDOR CONSERVATION RESERVE TRAIL PLANNING PROJECTS – MACLEOD ESTATE TRAIL LINKAGE

Dear Mr. Mackenzie:

Town of Richmond Hill staff have been actively engaged with the TRCA regarding the proposed development of the Macleod Estate Trail Linkage. The Macleod Trail would link the Town's Carriage Walkway Linear Park to the Oak Ridges Corridor Conservation Reserve (ORCCR) spine trail.

Council has allocated monies in a 2018 capital account to partner in the construction of the trail.

Town staff will continue to work with TRCA to further the development of the trail.

Sincerely,

Neil Garbe

Chief Administrative Officer